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BY THE COMMISSION: 
 

O P I N I O N   A N D   F I N D I N G S 
 
 On March 29, 2005, Jeffrey L. Pursley, Director of the 
Nebraska Universal Service Fund (NUSF) Department of the 
Nebraska Public Service Commission (Commission) (hereinafter 
“Complainant”) filed a Complaint against Telstra, Incorporated 
(hereinafter “Respondent”) alleging that Respondent failed to 
file the required remittance worksheets or remittance payments 
to the NUSF Department by the 15th day following the end of the 
remittance period. 
 
 A copy of the Complaint was mailed to the Respondent, by 
certified mail, on May 17, 2005.  Notice of the Order setting 
this matter for hearing was mailed to Respondent’s agent 
certified mail return receipt requested.  Notice of the hearing 
was returned to the Commission. On December 1, 2005, the 
Commission staff contacted Respondent and was informed that 
Respondent had not received notice of the hearing.  In light of 
this, the Commission is of the opinion and finds that the 
hearing date for this Complaint should be continued to give 
Respondent adequate time to prepare for the hearing in this 
matter or to settle the Complaint.  The hearing should be 
continued until January 18, 2006 at 1:30 p.m. in the Commission 
Hearing Room located at 300 The Atrium, 1200 N Street, Lincoln, 
Nebraska.  
 

O R D E R 
 
 IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED by the Nebraska Public Service 
Commission that the Hearing in Docket NUSF-37.56, previously set 
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for December 6, 2005 shall be continued until January 18, 2006 
at 1:30 p.m. in the Commission Hearing Room, 300 The Atrium, 
1200 N Street, Lincoln, Nebraska.  Respondent is required to 
appear for the January 18, 2006 hearing on this Complaint unless 
otherwise ordered by the Commission.  
 
 MADE AND ENTERED at Lincoln, Nebraska, this 6th day of 
December, 2005.  
 
      NEBRASKA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
 
COMMISSIONERS CONCURRING: 
 
      Chairman 
 
      ATTEST: 
 
 
 
      Executive Director 
 
 


